
 



 





NCLFnews September/October 2025 

Message from the Retired Executive Director ... 

Former Executive Director, Carlton Metts 

We are three months into the New Budget Year and we have completed all of 

the five Brighter Visions Kickoffs, District 31-L, 31-1, 31-0 ,31-N, and 31-S. 

The five districts raised nearly $130,000 which is a very good beginning. Good 

luck in the coming year with all of your Fundraising and Lions Projects. We 

need a better year, since the downfall last year due to Hurricane Helene and 

other unexpected major repairs/ replacements needed at Camp Dogwood. 

Keep up the good work, you will be in good hands. 

I am back to my old life in New Bern after retiring at the end of August. 

I have enjoyed the past three years and nine months as your Executive 

Director of the Foundation. I am wishing you all the best in the world and ask 

you to continue your good work serving others. Maybe I can help in a different 

way than the past. We have great programs established and flourishing. Good 

luck to the KidSight Committee, drivers and volunteers. You are doing an outstanding job serving the children of 

this wonderful state. 

I truly think that the new format for the Camp Dogwood Raffle has a great potential in raising the funds needed 

for maintenance at Camp Dogwood. You have asked to return to booklets to sell instead of sheets of tickets 

along with ZEPPY. We are returning to booklets as requested. Each lion member in the state is being asked to 

sell at least one booklet of tickets. Each booklet has twenty tickets. Single ticket sales can raise $100 per book at 

$5 per ticket, three tickets for $1 O nearly $70 per book, 20 tickets will raise $50 per book and a new addition is 50 

tickets for $100 (that's $2 per ticket). You may still use ZEFFY to help print the large amount of tickets for you or 

if you prefer to purchase your tickets on ZEFFY, feel free to do so. Be sure to select, "Other" at the end of the 

sale to prevent additional charges. DO NOT mail tickets purchased on ZEFFY to the NC Lions Foundation office. 

The NCLF office will print your tickets for you. Need more tickets, please contact the NCLF office, they will be 

glad to mail them to you. 

The new management team, Carlie Metts and Tammy Maclean are excited about doing great things for you. I 

am pleased to leave you in good hands. Special thank you to all of the NC Lions Foundation staff for an 

outstanding job well done and supporting me in my tenure as Executive Director. You are an awesome group to 

work with!! 

To the Lions of North Carolina, thank you for all you have done for me as your Executive Director and I hope you 

find it in a better position. 

Thank you so much and good luck to all of you, 

Carlton 

NORTH CAROLINA 

Lions Foundation 
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